
Arlington Recycling Committee 
Minutes of 2/5/15 

 
PRESENT Co-Chair Juli Brazile; DPW Director Mike Rademacher, Recycling Coordinator Charlotte Milan, 
Ellen Callaway, Karen Einstein, Susan Stamps, Erika Riddington, Secretary Pete Howard 
 
MINUTES of 1/8/15 approved as corrected.  Hard copy lacked some of the corrections made by email.  Posted 
copy will have all corrections. 
 
RECYCLING GOALS:  Juli asked Mike if he supports 50% diversion as a goal. We discussed the fact that 50% 
diversion is expected to get us very close to the state’s goal for 2020 of reducing trash by 30% from 2008 
levels. Mike said to actively advocate for the goal he needs a plan that might succeed. The tip fee will drop 
from $74 to $63 on July 1, 2015 which makes a financial argument/incentive harder to sell.  He does not want 
to be seen as taking away a service unless he can provide something back to residents. He suggested that he 
expects little diversion payoff from going from the 3-barrel limit to 2 barrels.  He is inclined to go directly, 
perhaps in steps, to 1 barrel, but would want to have a message beyond achieving an arbitrary goal.  He 
seems to believe that many residents do not seriously recycle and so need more than 1 barrel. Some 
combination of diversion savings & DEP incentives is needed to justify pushing for more recycling.  He sees no 
immediate threat of fines at North Andover for putting recyclables in the trash.  He is aware of the threat posed 
by “costly” regulations to successful overrides.  He is also aware of the issue of fairness to good recyclers who 
have to pay the price for burning recycled materials trashed by poor recyclers.  Mike admitted that the Town 
needs to do something to improve diversion.  He will work with the Town Manager. 
 
DEP RECYCLING DIVIDEND PROGRAM:  Charlotte discussed (Ref 2) a DEP program to encourage 
recycling by providing cash to towns that offer specific recycling services.  Arlington already offers yard waste 
pickup and hazardous waste drop-off.  Each of these services is worth 2 points.  Another 2-point program 
called CHARM would require monthly collection of at least 5 kinds of items (books, foam, rigid plastic, textiles, 
electronics) for recycling.  Another 2-point program for bulky items would require collection of rugs, mattresses, 
and upholstered furniture for a fee. Under the rules, the fee can be as low as $5 and the items can be either 
recycled or trashed.  If we had 6 points DEP would award us $18,000 annually.  
 
COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Charlotte discussed her monthly report (Ref 1).  She described the efforts of the 
Open Space Working Group to develop a wider recycling collection plan for the parks.  
 
UPDATES 
 Business Recycling:  Not discussed 
 FinCom Presentation:  No request yet. 
 True Story Theater training session was well attended.  Juli reported that it was useful. 
 
ECOFEST - March 7 
 Pete showed a mockup of his answer board.  Members suggested larger font and larger, shorter title.  
Also include images of the recycled material.  He will go ahead. 
 Karen suggested a multiple answer question raffle.  Visitors would answer recycling questions on a 
short paper.  There would be a drawing for a modest prize ($25). 
 
APR 16 ART SHOW RECEPTION.  Ellen has arranged for a caterer & a guitarist.  She will provide a signup list 
for us to develop captions for her photos.  The captions should use the photos to inspire specific recycling 
actions.  Juli to work with Sue Scheffler on publicity.   
 
COMMUNITY COLLECTION DAY  May 9   (not discussed) 
  
PROMOTIONAL ACTIVITIES (not discussed):   

Advocate Articles:    Larry:  See something, Say something     [12/01/14] 
        Gordon, 2014 Summary article/Collaborative composting     [01/01/15] 
        Erika:  Life Cycle Issues         [Date TBD] 
 



NEXT MEETING 3/5- Meetings held 1st Thursday monthly at 7:30 PM in Town Hall Annex 1st Floor 
 
Ref 1 Coordinator’s Report 
Ref 2 Recycling Dividend Program 
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